
 

 

Calendar of Events 
 
September 7   Service Project. Help with Dalton Gardens annual picnic. Trail boss Karen Kimball. 208-772-2434 to volunteer.  
 
September 14  Saturday Third annual Fun ride and potluck, Antoine Peak, WA. Trail bosses for the ride are Susan and Irv Walker at 
email  susirvak@aol.com and  for the food is Joni Lueck email jklhorserider@gmail.com         I will have a cooler with me. Please RSVP. 
 Driving instructions on www.pbch.org  Please bring your chair, drink and something to share. The BBQ will be on. Hamburgers furnished! 
 
Continued Calendar of Events page 2   

 Information Corner 
 Please go to www.pbch.org and print out 2019 
membership form and mail in. Please  email Bea 
Christopherson, treasurer christobea@yahoo.com  or 
call 208-651-6748 with questions.  You can also sign 
up at any ride or event throughout the year! Mail to 
PBCH, P.O. Box 1903, Hayden, ID 83835. Please 
send in  membership dues! 
Membership Cards 
If you would like your PBCH membership card please 
contact Karen at 208-772-2434.  
 

Hay Testing 
If you want to have your hay tested give Bryant from 
Country Store in Spokane a call. 1-509-951-3058.  
 
2020 BCHI Calendars are In! 

Notes from President Karen Kimball 
 
Concerning the upcoming Christmas or end-of-year party. If you have an idea for a 
place for an event to house about 40 people please step forward. We would like to 
keep the price of food fairly low. Were folks happy with the venue last year at 
Timber restaurant in Post Falls? 
 
If anyone wants to trail boss a weekend ride/campout at Heyburn State Park that is 
a nice place in the fall. 
 
Any ideas for an upcoming steak ride this fall? In the past the chapter has held it at 
Liberty Lake horse park and also at a private home. If you have any ideas for an 
end- of -riding-season steak ride please step forward. 
 
The BCHI state board meeting is coming up this month in Grangeville. I will report 
on the meeting details at the October PBCH meeting Saturday, Oct. 19. 
  
The elections will take place at the November chapter meeting. If you are interested 
in an officer position or being a board member, please step up. 
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Calendar of Events 
 
Wednesday, September 18  
meeting. Third Wednesday.  Location 
 6360 4th St., Dalton Gardens City Hall.  
Bring a friend. Pick up a 2020 BCHI  
calendar.  
 
 
September 22  Sunday Fun ride  
Bernard Peak. Trail boss Julie Volpi   
email charlieandjulie01@gmail.com  
Go to Twete Rd. Trailhead for parking.  
Start time 10 a.m.  See maps/directions  
on web site.  www.pbch.org  
 
 
 
Other Events In the Area 
Saturday, September 28  
Ponderosa BCH of Washington annual 
 scavenger hunt fundraiser. Pre-register by 
 visiting www.pbchw.com  
Free Washington state park pass into  
the Riverside State Park  that day!  
 
 
 
 

 

 

Some ideas for upcoming 
fun rides this riding 
season 
Nearby In Idaho 
 
Blue Creek Bay 
4th of July Recreation Area 
Farragut State Park 
English Point 
Heyburn State Park 
Bernard Peak 
Marie Creek 
Canfield Mountain 
Chilco Mountain 
Red Ives Ranger Station 
Lookout Pass 
Pee Wee Creek 
McCroskey Park 
 

Nearby In Washington 
 
Antoine Peak 
Liberty Lake Horse Park 
Mt. Spokane State Park 
Escure Ranch and Fish Trap 
McKenzie Conservation Area 
Riverside State Park 
Fishtrap Recreation Area 
Columbia Plateau Trail State Park 
Slavin Conservation Area 
Palisades City Park 

If you are interested in trail bossing any ride or event 
please email  Trails Coordinator Jill  
Graham kooy04@gmail.com  or attend a monthly business 
meeting. See Trail Boss  
worksheet on website www.pbch.org  to  
learn more about it.  
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This could be your space for your ad 
here! Just $10 per year for members 
and $30 for non-members of PBCH. 
This is a fundraiser for the chapter. 

 

 

 

2019 PBCH Officers and board 
members: 

 
Karen Kimball, president  

772-2434;  
Arnie Wilkens,  

vice-pres. 755-2193;  
Julie Volpi,  secretary  

805-674-6807 ;  
Bea Christopherson, treasurer 

Christobea@yahoo.com 
Board members:  

Bill Clarke 687-1968;  
Ray Heilman 660-2907;  and 

Jill Graham, 660-5549. 
Jerry Shriner, public lands 

coordinator 
jerryshriner@gmail.com  

 
Joni Lueck, newsletter editor, 

659-9066. 
Jill Graham, trail committee 

chair email  
kooy04@gmail.com 

Your business card could go here 
each month for $30 for non- 
members and $10 for members. 
Now this is a yearly price; not a 
monthly price. What a great deal! 
Also the business card is put on 
the website  www.pbch.org 
This is a fundraiser for the 
chapter!  
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August 21 Meeting Minutes  
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Karen Kimball 
Pledge 
Thirteen members and no guests in attendance. Welcome new member Lucia Anderson. Members enjoyed the ice cream social before 
the start of the meeting.  
Minutes from July meeting were approved as written 
 
Treasurers Report for July was read and passed. 
Treasurers report for August  
Income: Membership dues $230.00 
August treasurer’s report was read and passed. 
 
Motion was made by Bill Clarke and 2nd by Irvan Walker to approve pending expenses. $228.26 for trailer refurbishing and $381.07 for 
chainsaw maintenance. Motion passed by membership 
Chapter is looking for someone to write articles to state newsletter Broomtails. Sherry Bolander may submit one. 
4th of July Pass work party July 23rd: Karen and Jim Kimball, Jerry and Diane Shriner and Myrna McMain.  Work party got lower Trail from 
gate cleared. More trail work may be needed near Ian’s hut area. 
Fun ride at 4th of July in August saw 12 people show up. Rode two hours and had lunch at the parking area. 
Upcoming Trail Rides: Antoine Peak is slated for Saturday, Sept 14th. Susan Walker and Joni Lueck will Trail boss. Bernard Peak Ride is 
slated for Sunday, Sept 22nd. Meet at Twete Trail head. See directions on web site www.pbch.org. Julie Volpi to Trail Boss 
Questionnaire regarding what educational topics members would like will be put in newsletter. 
State board of Directors meeting September 21st in Grangeville. Karen Kimball and Bill Clarke to attend. One item to be discussed is cost 
share agreement with Forest Service. Karen recommends members to check out the BCHI and BCHA websites. Very informative. 
Dalton Picnic September 7th. Need volunteers from 11 to 2 to serve food. 
Christmas Party: looking for location and date. Possibly in January. 
Election in November: a number of offices including President will need new people to run. Will look into it. 
Calendars for 2020 are available for sale  
Reminder to members to fill out Spokane County Parks Riding Log 
 
Progressive pot $20. Michelle Clark’s name was drawn but not in attendance so pot rolls over. 
Meeting adjourned 8:00 pm 
 
Minutes submitted by secretary Julie Volpi 
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4th of July Fun Ride August 2019 

Twelve members showed up for the fun ride at 4th of July Pass Rec Area last month. We rode for about two hours and then returned back to the vehicles for our sack 
lunches. A few new members were interesting to talk to and hear about their wintertime Arizona travels.  The trail was in good condition.  Photo courtesy  
Cindi Richardson.  
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Questionaire for upcoming 
speakers 
 
Would you like to hear a speaker at one of 
the monthly meeting? 
If so what interests you the most?  
 
___Weed control or identification  
___Edible Plant identification 
___Feed store reps talk on horse nutrition 
___Veterinarian speakers 
___ Horse training issues 
___ Stock packing techniques  
___Saddle fitting  
___A new horse-related business 
___Trail conditions and type of trails out 
there.   
___Trailmeister educational topics and 
camping venues 
___Members’ travels and photos 
___ GPS training 
___Other______________________________ 
 
Please email or mail to us. Thanks,  
Education Committee 
Karen Kimball & Joni Lueck 
 
Let us know and we will try to get some 
speakers on board soon. 

New Officers and board members for 2020 

It is getting to be that time of year when the next year’s officers will be nominated. 
They will be nominated through the help of a committee and then voted on at the 
November meeting by a majority of those present at said meeting. They will be 

installed during the December 2019 meeting. 
The president has been Karen Kimball for the past three years. She is not eligible 

to run again.  
This  president’s position has a few duties including: presiding over each monthly 
general meeting; presiding over the PBCH board of directors monthly or quarterly 
meetings; attending one state board meeting and also the state convention which 

also includes a state board meeting. This officer will be an ex-officio member of all 
committees. The term of all officers shall be January 1 to December 31.  

Currently the below list of board members and officers is in place. The chapter 
needs to fill one board member seat left vacant by Bob Funke for the 2020 year.  

Vice-president  Arnie Wilkins 
Secretary Julie Volpi 

Treasurer Bea Christopherson 
State Directors Karen Kimball and Bill Clarke. 

PBCH board members: Ray Heilman, Bill Clarke, and Jill Graham.   
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Editor’s Note: 
This was written 
by member Shari 
Bolander. 
It will run in the 
next issue of the 
state Broomtales 
newsletter. 
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